
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Meeting Date: May 9, 2024

Agenda Item: School Board Policies - first reading

Item Type: Information and Discussion

Administrator: Bret Champion, Jodi Fahy

Objective: Review the policies presented for a first reading

Background: OSBA provides quarterly policy updates that include current revisions to state and
federal laws and guidelines. Staff has reviewed the updated language and applied applicable
revisions which are reflected in the policy packet.

Revisions in red font indicate OSBA updated language.

Policy Title Summary
BBF Board Member

Standards of Conduct
Board members are mandatory reporters of
child abuse. Language reflecting the
requirement is reflected in this policy,
along with other standards of conduct.
Revisions to this policy were provided by
OSBA. The summary is below.

The Oregon Department of Human
Services (DHS) reports the purpose of
Senate Bill 231 (2023) was to align state
law with the agency’s current process for
receiving child abuse reporting, through a
centralized child abuse reporting system
established by DHS. Reports must still be
submitted to DHS as directed or to a law
enforcement agency.



BBFC Reporting of Suspected
Abuse of a Child

Board members are mandatory reporters of
child abuse. Language reflecting the
requirement is reflected in this policy.
Revisions to this policy were provided by
OSBA. The summary is below.

The Oregon Department of Human
Services (DHS) reports the purpose of
Senate Bill 231 (2023) was to align state
law with the agency’s current process for
receiving child abuse reporting, through a
centralized child abuse reporting system
established by DHS. Reports must still be
submitted to DHS as directed or to a law
enforcement agency.

CB Superintendent Revisions to this policy were provided by
OSBA. The summary is below.

With the passage of Senate Bill 283 (2023),
the law was revised regarding
superintendent contracts to remove
mention of laws relevant to education
service district boards added by Senate Bill
1521 in 2022 to ORS 332.505.

CBC Superintendent’s
Contract

Revisions to this policy were provided by
OSBA. The summary is below.

With the passage of Senate Bill 283 (2023),
the law was revised regarding
superintendent contracts to remove
mention of laws relevant to education
service district boards added by Senate Bill
1521 in 2022 to ORS 332.505.

Additional Materials: Policy Packet

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eGuCgvBnR3NzIb_kzT2beyUQoYzb7DZH/view?usp=sharing


The policy packet is organized with the revised version first (colored font), followed by a draft
final version with the revisions incorporated.

Recommendation: Review revised language and move the policies forward for readoption at the
May 23rd Board meeting.

Suggested Motion: No action required at this meeting.


